

1575/SF

File:

Enquiries:

David Innes

HUNTER'S HILL COUNCIL

ABN 75 570 316 011

TOWN HALL, ALEXANDRA STREET, HUNTERS HILL 2110 PO BOX 21, HUNTERS HILL 2110

DX: SNDX 99626

TELEPHONE: (02) 9879 9400

FAX: (02) 9809 7338

EMAIL: council@huntershill.nsw.gov.au

25 June 2010

Mr K Woodbury Group Manager, Works & Services City of Ryde Locked Bag 2069 NORTH RYDE NSW 1670

Att: Mr H Muker

Dear Harry

I refer to your letter dated 4 May regarding the construction of the roundabout in Pittwater Road at the entry to Buffalo Creek Reserve.

In reply, I can advise that at its meeting of 24 May, Council resolved (Minute No 124/10) that:

"Council advise the City of Ryde Council of its approval of the proposed roundabout in Pittwater Road/Buffalo Creek Reserve, as required under Section 138 of the Roads Act".

Council also resolved that following construction, that the area of Buffalo Creek Reserve on which the roundabout is constructed is to be dedicated as public road. We will therefore require a work as executed plan showing the property boundaries and the completed works.

I would appreciate your advice in due course of the construction timetable and for the opportunity to discuss relevant issues.

Should you wish to make further enquiry you may contact the undersigned on 9879 9401.

Yours sincerely

David Innes

GROUP MANAGER
WORKS AND SERVICES

City of Pyde
Records For a conces

2 5 JUN 2010

Dac No:

File No:

RECEIVED